October 26th, 1932. C. B. Glassco, Esq., Executive Secretary, The McGill Graduates' Society. Dear Mr. Glassco, I have your letter of to-day's date. Immediately after our luncheon party yesterday, I returned to the University and discussed the matter with Colonel Bovey. I want to free your mind at once of any idea that Colonel Bovey thinks the McGill hour may interfere with his Department of Extra-Mural Rolations. I found him only too willing to help arrange a series of talks by McGill professors. would be of an educational nature, which I think the expect public would accept from a McGill professor. The introduction could serve two purposes. The announcer, on a night when a McGill professor le ctures, might say something like this: "This is the McGill hour, arranged by the McGill Graduates' Society of Montreal. The lecturer this evening is Professor (so-and-so), speaking by courtesy of the Department of Extra Mural Relations." I am quite sure we can arrange for some ten or twelve worth while lectures by members of the staff. I see no reason why I should not fall in with your suggestion to say something at ten o'clock on the evening of November eleventh. I shall mention the matter to Mr. Beatty also and hope to secure his co-operation, although I think I may as well warn you at once that Mr. Beatty is not likely to fall in line with the suggestion. He gets out of doing this sort of thing as much as he possibly can. Ever yours faithfully, Principal.